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REPORT OF THE HEAD OF HUMAN RESOURCES

To the: HUMAN RESOURCES CABINET WORKING GROUP

On:
Monday, 17 July, 2006

TITLE: North West Charter for Elected Member Development - Update

RECOMMENDATIONS:
That a questionnaire regarding training and development needs is issued to all Members. That in addition Members are advised that a one-to-one interview regarding their training needs is available on demand.

That Members elected since May 2005 be encouraged to take up the offer on a one-to-one interview.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
This report identifies a cost-effective way of identifying Members' training needs which remains within the requirements of re-accreditation for the North West Charter for Elected member Development.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Medium

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
Existing budgets

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
n/a

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
n/a

CONTACT OFFICER:
Heather Grove (x3958)

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
Not Applicable

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Modernising Local Government; 

DETAILS:
At the meeting of this Group in April 2006 a report concerning re-application for the North West Charter for Elected Member Development was considered.

The criteria for achieving the Charter through re-application included a requirement that all Members received one-to-one interviews concerning their training needs. This Group considered that this requirement was overly onerous and expensive, and asked North West Employers for clarification on the matter.

We have now been informed that a questionnaire approach is acceptable as long as there is a 60% minimum return rate.

On this basis it is recommended that a questionnaire is circulated to all Members and the political groups are requested to reinforce the importance of returning completed forms with their respective Members. A report on the number of returns and the outcome of the questionnaire will be considered at a future meeting of this Group.

It is also recognised that for Members elected to the Council more recently may require greater explanation of the role and importance of Member training and development. Therefore these Members should be encouraged to have one-to-one interviews.
